WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
May 9, 2005
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:33 p.m. on May 9, 2005. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker. Also present were Deputy Clerk Patricia Grant, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Joe Raica and his daughter, and Randy Clear the owner of Mid Michigan Rubbish. Invocation given by Diane Graf.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of April 11, 2005 regular Board Meeting as printed. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the April 11, 2005 Budget hearing as printed. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Leela Vernon to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
Ken Chamberlain made an inspection of Joe Raica's gravel pit and found that most things were in order. The bank of the East side needs some work. A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to renew the special use permit for Joe Raica. Motion carried.
Randy Clear from Mid Michigan Rubbish came to the meeting to explain why some residents of the township had not been able to dispose of their trash because the transfer station was full by 10:30. Apparently some people would bring in large quantities of refuse other than household garbage. Therefore, we had to limit what could be brought in to the transfer station to household garbage only. We will print up flyers and Dorwin will be at the Township Hall on Saturday May 21st to explain to the residents of the township why this had to be done. Also the cost of the transfer station has increased to $590.00 per month. A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Leela Vernon to pay the increased amount per month. Motion carried.
Kenneth Chamberlain gave his monthly report.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to sign the 2005 Stand-By and Collections Fees contract for Fire Service with Ingham Township. Motion carried.
We received a letter from the Ingham County Road Commission regarding 2005 Local Road Improvement Program. We agreed that we would do nothing on our roads right now.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to enter into a maintenance agree with Hasselbring Clark for the annual maintenance on our copier. Motion carried.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay for our clerk, Leela Vernon to attend a governmental accounting class sponsored by the MTA on June 6, 2005. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 8:52 p.m. Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela a. Vernon, Clerk
